MEETING THE TRAINEE ENTITLEMENT – PGCE Core
WHAT IS THE ENTITLEMENT?

· A lesson observation every week with formal written feedback, against the standards, with the Subject Mentor.

· A mentor meeting every week with target setting against the Progress Indicators with the Subject Mentor.

· At least one observation with formal written feedback, against the standards, per placement with the Professional Mentor.
In addition trainees should be supported by the following:

· A gradualised timetable which reflects the trainees needs in relation to subject knowledge development.

· A programme of school based Profession Issues sessions.

· The opportunity to observe a range of good practice in teaching and learning.

· Attendance at Subject Mentor Conference 3 and at least one Cluster Twilight.

WHY MUST THE ENTITLEMENT BE MET?

· To ensure a degree of parity between trainee experience across the range of schools and colleges in the Partnership.

· To ensure that the mentors in key roles are sufficiently familiar with their trainees to write accurate review of their progress.

· To ensure that the trainee has had a broad enough level of support to achieve all of the required Standards.

FAQs

Do all of the formal weekly lesson observations have to be carried out by the SM?

No, trainees can have formal observations with other qualified teachers from time to time or if the focus is a particular specialism of someone in the department, but the SM will always need to be up to date with progress in these sessions and have copies of all lesson observations carried out by others. It’s important that a good number of the observations are carried out by the SM as they will need to contribute to the writing of the trainee’s reviews and it is the Subject Mentor who is responsible for guiding their trainee to Good or Outstanding outcomes which requires constant monitoring.

Do I need to use the Progress Indicators?

Yes. It is agreed practice across our programmes that all trainees and mentors use the Progress Indicators to judge the progression of the trainee against the Standards and the same document is used during Block B to give all trainees an Ofsted grade – this Ofsted grade should be based on the specific descriptions for trainee teachers contained within the Progress Indicator document and therefore the full range of grades up to Outstanding should be used. The grade is a moving target grade and so mentors should ask themselves: Is this an Outstanding trainee for someone at this stage of their training? This means that a trainee who still has standards to meet could legitimately be classed as Outstanding if they are a very strong trainee for that stage of the training process.
In our last school Ofsted I was judged as being a Good teacher, therefore is it right that a trainee couldn’t possibly be judged as Good or Outstanding as they will not be as experienced as me?

No. As a qualified teacher you will be demonstrating that you can meet or exceed the standards expected of a fully qualified teacher, whereas trainee teachers are judged as a trainee. An Outstanding trainee is not better than a Good teacher, they are simply better than a Good trainee teacher. You need to moderate your judgements against judgements made of other trainee teachers.
How often should I use the Progress Indictors?

Experienced mentors tell us that every three weeks is about the right amount of time to allow trainees to meet weekly targets and make real progress against the standards.

My trainee is confident in some aspects and is asking to have these elements on their timetable, should I allow this or should I create one that addresses new areas?

All trainees will have areas in which they are more and less confident. There needs to be a balance between allowing the trainee to teach in their more confident areas and developing new knowledge and skills in areas where they have less experience and understanding.
Both are opportunities to develop. In areas where the trainee already has experience there is the opportunity for solo teaching, mid term planning, experimenting with different pedagogical practices. In areas where the trainee is less confident there is the opportunity for the development of subject knowledge per se, team teaching and observation, resource creation and the development of subject knowledge for teaching.

I am judged to be an outstanding teacher so is it ok for the trainee to just do observations on me?

No. However good you are the trainees always benefit most from seeing a range of teacher teach as everyone will have their own style and their own strengths and weaknesses. As the SM you need to support the trainee by working with the PM to source opportunities to observe good practice in teaching and learning.
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